CABC General Meeting Notes:
In attendance:  Suzanne Hoffman, Wayne Hedin, Wendy Arner, Amber Hart, Rozlynn Pollack, James Blackwell, Donna Smith, Mr. Murray, Mr. Stout, Ms. Culberson,  Kevin Fry, Doug Evans, Stephanie Newsom, Joe Tamburello, Marcus Howell, Dakota Keller, Bobby Martins, Josh Wells
January 27, 2020
Call to order:  6:07 P.M
· Financials- CR- $109,372.70, Capital improvements- $95,400.72
· Craig LaPinto, Kevin Fry- School gym for spring training, volleyball club, charge to train or donate the money to CABC and this money can go towards the lights to help the cause
60 families on email list without commitment of being on the team.  Mr. Murray said that they could not use the gym for spring training for volleyball because spring sports use the gym during inclement weather.  It was also said the gym couldn’t be used because it was a not in season team and it would be a liability issue.  The best option would be that they would have to become a company and have insurance and rent out the facility.  Volleyball wants to have training to generate money that they would donate to CABC.
· Volleyball will have to look into other facilities a lot of interest and volleyball in middle school.
· They are both committed to keep coaching for the long run, Craig says there is a big interest in the volleyball program let’s keep it growing.  Let’s do something about it.
· Kevin Fry- Uniforms, wants both JV and Varsity, as of now they are taken care of.
· Adding sports information, how to we inform families?    Information is on social media and Mr. Murray is adding the information to his weekly call, this then goes to their email
· Varsity Softball coach Dakota Keller said that she is here to help and make sure that information is out as needed
· Gala- $125 a person or a table of 10 for $900 which is a $300 savings, Jason Harper will be the MC for the Gala and he will be plugging the Gala on Fox the station that he works for.  We have 111 tickets sold up to this day.   
· [bookmark: _GoBack]The proposal for the lights has been submitted for approval, it is in Union Counties hands for approval, once approved, there is a 2-3 week period to get plans sent off to Raleigh, then another 2-3 week period for approval, once done, Torrance Lighting will get started and it will take 2-3 weeks to get the lights in.  It all depends on how long the approval process takes.  Union County approval is held up because of the type of lights being used, they would like for us to use LED lights.  We will hear from them by mid-week.  We will then be prepared as we move forward.
· The goal for the Gala is for the first year’s payment for the lights so that we do not have to dip into emergency funds that may be needed for other things that deal with the school.
· Dakota Keller asked if it was also possible to do another event to make more money for the lights, this is a reverse raffle.  The committee is going to come together to get other ideas that will make some more money for the lights.
· We are in rotation to get the baseball playoffs this year, if we do not get the lights, we will pass it to a school that does have the lights until next year when we have the lights.
Meeting adjourned at 6:50




CABC Executive Meeting Notes
January 27, 2020
Call to order:   6:58
· Wayne Hedin- if we prepay for the grass, we will get a $600 discount, make a motion to do a 6 month prepay, all agree to do a prepay on the grass this will save the CABC money
· The softball program is now growing and we have 27 girls registered and will have a varsity and JV this year.  We have a new coach to vote on, his name is Brian Pearson, coached at WAA as an assistant, and he has a passion for the sport and would love to coach.  The board will vote on this coach.   A vote was made for Brian Pearson for JV coach and all agreed that he will be the coach.
· Gala- black tie event, it will be a nice classy event, Firethorne will give us centerpieces.
· Ideas are made for getting more money, principal for the day, raffle off camps (basketball, track, football, possibly volleyball camp), beach house rental for a weekend, more items are in the mix.
· Are coaches needing to check in players for tryouts?   The coaches should be checking in kids that are signed up.  Each player should have a number and the coach should be responsible for that.
Meeting adjourned:  7:45




